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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday   Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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D O THIS … IN MEMORY OF ME.  At the end of his life on Earth Jesus hoped and prayed that his followers would take up this command.  He knew that when their celebrations of the Eucharist centered on giving thanks to God and when their daily lives focused on  giving of self they would know his real presence with them always.  Our  Annual Catholic Appeal this year invites us to do the same, and so we pray …   Lord,  how would you like me to pay back all the gifts you have given me?  Please join me in welcoming to our parish this weekend Mrs. Mindy Cochran who will speak with us about the importance of the Appeal and it benefits to our parish and our Church. Mindy is a member of Our Lady of the Rosary Parish and currently serves on our School Board.  She is married with four children and now works for the Catholic Education Office.  Our parish received $71,738 for our school during the 2008-2009 school year.  Last year our confirmation students participated in a REAP Team Retreat and the Right START Program on chastity and the sanctity of human life was  offered for students and parents of our school through the generous support of Catholics from every parish of the Archdiocese.  All contributions  to the Annual Catholic Appeal  are designated and restricted for  Education, Pastoral Programs, and Charitable Services and Ministries that assist our parish and  people throughout the community.  Our parish goals are to raise $53,026 in gifts and pledges, to encourage 50 new donors, and to maintain if not increase the amount given last year.  Remember to prayerfully consider how much easier it is to remain a  donor or to increase your donation by pledging your gift over several  payments. 

Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, April 25th Fourth Sunday of Easter Annual Catholic Appeal Pledge Weekend • Parish Credit Union  Monday, April 26th • Exercise Class • Senior Wii Bowling League • Church Renovation Committee Meeting  Tuesday, April 27th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits  Wednesday, April 28th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting  Friday, April 30th • Christ Light of the Nations Field Day  Saturday, May 1st Annual Catholic Appeal Pledge Weekend • Day of Preaching—Father John Corapi Chaifetz Arena, St. Louis University) • Sacrament of Penance   Sunday, May 2nd   Fifth Sunday of Easter Annual Catholic Appeal Pledge Weekend • Parish Credit Union   Coming Special Events   • Young At Heart Tour Day Wednesday, May 12th (Bus and Train Trip to Washington, Missouri)             Gospel of Luke 24:13-49 

B Y THE END OF THIS WEEK I need to recruit some new coordinators for both our Fall Festival and Homecoming and for our monthly Sunday Hospitality Program.  Both activities bring our parishioners together and are important ways we have for making our community more aware of our presence in the neighborhood.  We need to do all that is possible to continue these parish life activities.  IF YOU …   • are interested in serving our parish,  • would like more information, or  • know someone who would do a good job coordinating and organizing the work of these activities,   LET ME KNOW THIS WEEK.    I am hoping to form core leadership teams of 2 to 4 persons for each of these activities and for the other volunteers who make them possible.  C ONGRATULATIONS ARE IN ORDER FOR …   DR. MARK TRANEL, a member of our parish, who will be honored by North County Incorporated on Friday, May 21st with the Elmer Belsha Leadership Award presented annually to individuals whose long-term commitment to the North County region and NCI has had a positive impact.  Mark also serves on our  Parish Finance Committee and has been actively involved in the development and activities of the Catholic Church in North County for many years.  GATEWAY METRO FEDERAL CREDIT UNION for recently opening a branch at Trinity Catholic High School.  This is the first credit union in a high school in the State of Missouri.  Gateway will provide financial education and host educational activities.  Trinity students will staff the branch, along with Gateway employees.  Gateway Metro already  operates the first and only elementary school student-assisted credit union branches in Missouri at Our Lady of Guadalupe, St. Ferdinand, and Christ Light of the Nations schools—all in our Northeast County Deanery!  At school branches 6th-8th grade volunteer  students learn by helping other student-members conduct transactions on their accounts.  Did you know … that the first credit union in the United States was set up by St. Mary’s Parish (Manchester, New Hampshire) in 1908 to help  immigrants unable to get bank loans? 
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       May 1-2  5:00pm  Marilyn Gittemeier*, Mary Krsul*, Jennifer Krsul, Dee Hooser, Laura Lucido, Judy Mantych, Mary Migliazzo, Carol Oldendorf, Tony Migliazzo-D  8:00am  Betty Easley*, Diana Goodwin*, Martin Audrain, Joserphine Bono, Larry Colombo, Sandy Hamm, Betty Kondracki, Shirley Loy, Karen Kulla-D  10:30am Debbie Maue*, Judi Sams*, Marian Rosegrant, Janet Ulreich, Mike Walsh, Regina Anderson, Linda Byrns, Pat Edgar, Joan Cuidon-D               May 1-2 5:00pm Eileen Mills 8:00am Lucia Tranel 10:30am Mary Ann Harris              April 26-30 8:00am Katy Moran & Mary Masterson     May 1-2 5:00pm Terry Stocking, Jackson Compas & Jonah   Durbin 8:00am Dan & Andrew Gerhart 10:30am George Bond, Tim Imperiale & Michael   Brooks         May 1-2 5:00pm John & Mary Krsul 8:00am Mike & Steve Paro   10:30am Youth Group 

  MASS INTENTIONS   MONDAY April 26 8:00am  Charles Kratzer  TUESDAY April 27 6:30am  Marcella Nogalski  WEDNESDAY  April 28 8:00am  Margie Barber 8:00am  School Mass at Our Lady of the    Rosary       THURSDAY  April 29 6:30am  Fred Murphy  FRIDAY April 30 8:00am  Arthur & Mary Ann Sommer  SATURDAY May 1 5:00pm  Kenneth & Kerry Paradise  SUNDAY  April 2 8:00am  Mary Helen Neely 10:30am Arthur & Mary Ann Sommer 

Attention Eucharistic Ministers  Please advise Linda Schneider at 868-2374 of any  vacations that you are planning so you will not be  scheduled as Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion.  Thank You 

Time with the Blessed Sacrament in the  Eucharistic Adoration Chapel is so  rewarding.  If you feel the urge to spend an hour of quiet time with Our Lord, there is a need for someone on Tuesday afternoons from noon to 1pm each week.  Please contact Linda Schneider at 868-2374 if you are  interested. 5TH SUNDAY CHOIR - Due to Memorial Day Weekend our next Mass will be on  Sunday, June 6th at 10:30 am  • Next Rehearsal is Sunday,       May 2nd, 9:30 am in the  Rectory Basement This Choir is open to anyone who can match pitches and finds it impossible to make the twice weekly com-mitment to the Holy Name of Jesus Choir. If you would like to sing with this group please contact Theresa McWilliams after Mass, or by phone 869-8938, or by email tmacwms@sbcglobal.net and there will be music and a chair for you at our next rehearsal! “Those who sing pray twice”  - St. Augustine 
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       If you have any Campbell’s labels PLEASE turn then in as we can get Bonus’s for turning them in by May 31st.  We appreciate all you do for the school by  collecting these labels and others. 
 KEEPING FIT….OR AT LEAST TRYING TO GET THERE.  No matter what our age or fitness level, physical  activity will improve your health.  The easiest and most popular form of exercise is walking.  Walking can be done outdoors, indoors, in malls, around your house, etc.  Here are some walking  tips:  • East into your walk.  Pick up speed gradually as you get used to the exertion. • Drink water before and after your walk.  If you walk more than 15 minutes, or its hot, brink water along and sip while you walk. • Posture matters.  Focus on the horizon. • Keep your shoulders back, and tuck in your tummy to avoid arching lower back. • Look ahead, not down at the ground. • Swing your arms, with elbows bent up to a 90 degree angle.  Keep your elbows fixed. • Walk as fast as feels comfortable. You should be able to carry on a conversation while walking.  If you’re too breathless to talk you’re going too fast. • Take easy strides, not too long. Your stride will lengthen as you pick up speed, but don’t force yourself to take longer steps. • Push off with your back foot for power. • Slow down a few minutes before you finish.  This is your cool down period. • Gently stretch after walking.  WATCH THE BULLETIN FOR THE WHEN AND WHERE OF OUR  NEW EXERCISE PROGRAM. THIS WILL BE IN ADDITION TO  THE MONDAY MORNING TIME.  IT WILL BE STARTING  IN A FEW WEEKS.    A VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU TO ALL WHO CAME TO OUR “FREE” COMMUNITY DINNER.  IT WS A WONDERFUL SUCCES.    WE ARE ALSO SO GRATEFUL TO THE MEMBERS OF OUR HEALTH AND WELLNESS COMMITTEE AND A GREAT GROUP OF VOLUNTEERS WHO MADE THE WHOLE EVEN POSSIBLE.    IT IS ONLY IN OUR WORKING TOGETHER THAT WE CAN CONTINUE TO MAKE OUR COMMUNITY  HAPPEN.  Have a wonderful week,  S.Rose, Mercurio, SSND  

Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry Botanical Garden Tram Tour Explore the spring splendor of the beautiful Missouri Botanical Gardens on  Saturday, May 1, with the Northeast Deanery Senior  Ministry.  Travel by tram through the 79 archers of gardens and visit the historic Tower Grove House, learn about the abundance of greenery, and enjoy lunch at Sassafras, the first “Certified Green  Restaurant” in Missouri. It is $5 per person, plus and additional $4 for the tram with lunch at your own  expense.  Please note there will be moderate walking and staircases in the Tower Grove House.  We will depart by van from Holy Name of Jesus (10235 Ashbrook Dr.)  at 8:30am and return no0 later than 2pm.  Seats are limited so please RSVP by  Friday, April 30.  To learn more and reserve your spot, contact Amy LeMieux at 664-9700. Wii League SPRING 2010 SCHEDULE  April 26 Holy Name of Jesus May 3  Blessed Teresa of Calcutta May 10 St. Martin De Porres May 17 Holy Name of Jesus  Bowling starts at 1:00pm and  continues until 3:30pm.  Snacks and drinks are provided. 
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CATHOLIC SINGLES ALUMNI CLUB The Catholic Singles Alumni Club is looking for single or married players over 18 to join their slow pitch co-ed softball league.  All skill levels are  welcome.  Play at Brentwood Park on Sunday after-noons starting in the spring.  Interested?  Contact Don at 667-9466 or go to www.csacstlouis.org/activities.html  The Catholic Singles Alumni Club is looking for single or married players over 18 to join their co-ed sand volleyball league.  All skill levels are welcome.  Play at near Ladue and 270 on Wednesday Nights starting in May.  Interested? Contact Don. 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of  Dennis Abel, Dolores Altgilbers, Angel Carpenter, Maurice Albers and all who have died this week.  May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen 
      Spanish Lake Community Association’s Annual Spring Plant Sale, BBQ and Raffle Saturday May 1, 9am to 3pm The Twillman House 11840 Bellefontaine Rd Please come and support your community!!  ATTENTION  April is child abuse prevention month.  To keep our children safe, our parish complies with the Safe  Environment Program.  Any adult who works or  volunteers with young people on a regular basis must attend a Protecting God’s Children workshop, agree to undergo a background check that is updated in even numbered years and sign the Code of Conduct. If you have any questions about your compliance please contact Sandy, our parish child safety  Coordinator, at 868-2310. Vatican Splendor Art Exhibit—”A Journey through Faith and Art” One of the largest collections of art, documents and historically significant objects from the Vatican ever to tour North America is coming to the Missouri History Museum in St. Louis for a limited engagement begin-ning May 15.  “Vatican Splendors: A Journey through Faith and Art” will present unique objects illustrating the Vatican’s impact on history and culture through 2,000 years. Approximately 170 objects will be presented in galleries and recreated environments that enhance the visitor’s understanding of there historical and artistic significance.  Items in the collection—which include mosaics; frescoes; paintings by Renaissance masters; works by well-known sculptors; intricately embroidered silk vest-ments; precious objects for the Papal Mass; uniforms of the Papal Swiss Guard; historical maps and documents and relics—are on loan from the Reverenda Fabbrica of Saint Peter, the Basilica of Saint Paul Outside-the Walls, the basilica of Saint Mary Major, the a Library, the Congregation for the Evangelization of Peoples, the Apostolic Floreria, the Papal Swiss Guard, and private collections. Tickets for “Vatican Splendors:  A Journey through Faith and Art” can be purchased beginning April 19th at Ticketmasters.com and all Ticketmaster locations.  Tickets may also be purchased at the Missouri History Mu-seum box office located at the museum.   All tickets are timed entry and subject to availability.  Tickets are $19.50 for adults, $17 for seniors, and $13 for children (ages 6-12). Hours will be daily, 10am to 5pm; Tuesdays, 10am to 8pm From Memorial Day through Labor Day,  hours will be 10am to 6pm; Tuesdays, 10am to 8pm 
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Sat  1st    6:00pm Anointing of the Sick    C       ACA Card Signing    CC  Sun  2nd     ACA Card Signing after Masses  CC  Mon  3rd   9:00am Exercise Class     CC     1:00pm Pinochle Club     CC  Wed  5th   9:00am First Wednesday Coffee/Donuts  CC     9:00am Quilting     CC  Sun  9th     Mother’s Day       Coffee/Donuts Sunday   CC  Mon  10th   9:00am Exercise Class     CC     7:00pm Ladies Guild Meeting    CC  Tues  11th   7:00pm Women’s Prayer Group   C     7:30pm Men’s Club Meeting    CC  Wed 12th   9:00am Quilting     CC     4:00pm Room at the Inn    POC     6:30pm Health & Wellness Meeting   POC  Thurs  13th   6:00pm Martha’s Appreciation Dinner  CC  Sun  16th   9:00am Anointing of the Sick    C  Mon  17th   9:00am Exercise Class     CC     1:00pm HNJ hosting Wii Bowling   CC  Tues  18th   6:00pm Zumba Exercise Class    POC      Wed 19th   9:00am Quilting     CC     12 noon Young At Heart Meeting   CC  Mon  24th   9:00am Exercise Class     CC  Tues  25th   6:00pm Zumba Exercise Class    POC  Wed  26th   9:00am Quilting     CC  Mon  31st     Memorial Day / No exercise class       OFFICE CLOSED     9:00am Mass      C  
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 4th Sunday of Easter  “The disciples were filled with joy and the Holy Spirit”   ACTS 13:52  Because the disciples had heard Our Lord’s call, they were able to spread the message of the Gospel with strength and vitality.  We, too, can experience that same joy if we take time to listen to God, to ask for His direction and to allow the Holy Spirit to guide our lives and our decisions. 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  

    Eileen Prose, James Easley, Dave Masterson,  Fred Marquart, Ralph Huez, Lisa Ceriotti, Ruby Gettemeyer, Marlyse Rieben, Otto Rieben, Laura Williams     Lucy Penger,  Jane Kickham 

Need transportation to Father Corapi’s speaking event on SLU’s campus on May 1st?  The Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry is working with the City of Florissant to provide two, 25-passenger buses to transport seniors.  The buses will pick up from the front lot of St. Ferdinand at 1765 Charbonier, 63031 at 6:30am and transport to the Chaifetz Arena.  At the end of the event, the buses will pick up seniors from the arena at 6:45pm and return them to St. Fer-dinand.  The cost for round-trip transportation is $2/person for Florissant residents and $4/person for non-Florissant residents.  Please call Billy at 664-9700 to reserve your spot now or if you have any questions. 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $7,888.63 Loose Offerings $94.87 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $7,983.50 St. Vincent de Paul Society $336.00 Attention High School Teens! Are you making plans for the summer?  Why not consider exploring your creative talents and make it an exciting time?  You may be surprised as hidden talent comes alive on canvas.  If you are available 9am—noon, Monday, June 14 thru Friday, June 18, creative art design classes will be conducted at the Vaughn Cultural Center, 3701 Grandel Square, by a notable local artist.  THERE IS NO COST TO YOU! Registration will be limited to 20 students and will be accepted on a first come, first served basis.  Interested?  Call the Lwanga Center 367-7929 to place your name on the list. 

The Ladies Aid of Salem Lutheran Church will hold their annual Spring Luncheon and Card Party on  Wednesday, May 5 from 11:30am until 2:30pm in the school multipurpose room, 5190 Parker Road.  The  donation is $7 and everyone is most welcome!  For reservations, please call 837-5451 by Friday, April 30th.  Thank You! 
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Please Note  For your information: Mass is celebrated every Tuesday at 10:00am at the Missouri Veterans Home.  All are welcome!! 

 LADIES GUILD SPRING LUNCHEON  Holy Name of Jesus Spring Luncheon is coming on Saturday, April 24th in the Community Center. Come see and enjoy the very talented “Just Kids” from the Patti Holt Singers.  Tickets are $13 and there is open seating. Doors open at 11am. Please call Mary @868-2492 or Ruth @869-3185 for  tickets or more information. We will be selling  tickets after all Masses this weekend. 
VALLEY OF THE FLOWERS FAMILY NIGHT THURSDAY MAY 6TH  HOSTED BY THE DUCHESNE COUNCIL KNIGHTS OF COLOMBUS 50 RUE ST. FRANCOIS LOCATED NEXT TO THE OLD ST. FERDINAND SHRINE  FAMILIES WELCOME ANYONE UNDER THE AGE OF 21 MUST BE ACCOMPAINED BY AN ADULT  EACH RIDE WILL BE ONE TICKET THIS NIGHT ONLY FOOD AND BEVERAGES WILL BE AVAIL-ABLE FOR PURCHASE  COME JOIN THE FUN IN A GREAT FAMILY SURROUNDING TIME 4PM UNTIL 8:30PM 

Monthly Financial Report for Parish Bulletin (As of March 31, 2010)  Envelope Offerings     $ 30,987.30 Loose Offerings     $ 557.23 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support  $ 31,544.53 Special Collections  St. Vincent de Paul Society   $3,086.12  Christ Light of the Nations   $1,594.72   Envelope Offerings for Month of March    $ 36,225.37  Monthly Budgeted Amount   $ 40,000.00 Envelope Offerings: Year To Date (Since July 1st) $ 387,169.79  Expected Annual Revenue (Year To Date)  $360,000.00  Expenses for the Month of March   $ 78,060.45  Expenses Budgeted for the Month  $ 75,760.25 Expenses: Year To Date (Since July 1st)   $721,208.56  Expected Annual Expenses (Year To Date)  $673,562.01  Actual Difference: Offerings/Expenses (Year To Date) $-313,562.01 

Garden Party Luncheon & Learn Friday, May 21  Wine Country Gardens 2711 South Highway 94 Defiance/St. Charles, MO  $25 per person 112:00am  Reservations www.OurladysInn.org (6360398-5375 Ask for Betsy Beaupariant  




